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Our next meeting is on April 24 , 2017*  at 7:00p.m. 

First Christian Church, 2035 Oleander Dr., Wilmington, NC 

* If New Hanover Co schools are closed due to inclement weather on meeting nights then the guild will NOT meet. 

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ tƛŜŎŜ 

Our March program was fun ς ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ .ŜŜǎΦ L 

hope it inspired you  -  perhaps it gave you new ideas for your bee  or interested you in 

becoming part of a bee.  Thanks goes out to Coastal Sewing for allowing us to host the Fly 

!ǿŀȅ .ŜŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǊŜ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊƛƴƎ ƛǘΦ LǘΩǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǎƻƳŜ 

help to find a bee that meets your needs ς try it!   I love my bee ς ƛǘΩǎ ǾŜǊȅ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƻ 

me.  We started out as a group of women interested in quilting together and over the 

years it evolved into a great bunch  of friends that have fun and support each other ,,,, 

and happen to quilt.  

L ƘƻǇŜ ȅƻǳ ƭƻǾŜŘ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ нлмт ǊŀŦŦƭŜ ǉǳƛƭǘΤ ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ ŀ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŀƴŘ 

Facebook .   The raffle quilt is the only real fundraiser we have now, so we need 

ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƻ ǎŜƭƭ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƛŎƪŜǘǎΦ  

5ǳŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴŦƭƛŎǘǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǉǳƛƭǘƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΣ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜƴΩǘ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ǾŜƴŘƻǊǎΣ 

so we have postponed  PIECEWORK until  June 23 ς 24, 2018 so save the date! 

The Fat Quarter Raffle seems to be quite popular.   And now that the Library has been 

ƳƻǾŜŘ ŀƴŘ ƛǎ ƳƻǊŜ ŀŎŎŜǎǎƛōƭŜΣ ǿŜΩƭƭ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ƛǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ƛŦ ƛǘ ǎǇŀǊƪǎ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘΥ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƛǘ 

out!  

We are always on the lookout for ideas of new things to try; if you have a suggestion, 

ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƳŜ ƻǊ ŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōƻŀǊŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩƭƭ ƎƛǾŜ ƛǘ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŀǘƛƻƴΦ  

Looking forward to the Day of Sharing in Jacksonville; we have 21 of us attending.  
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When the board met last week, we decided we could all use a break in the summer so we 

have cancelled the August guild meeting. 

Happy Easter!  

Mary Ann  

One new Member in March  
 

LouAnn Mayfield 

JDM50LAM53@yahoo.com 

 

Board Members  
President: Mary Ann Kotas  

Vice-President/Programs:  

Karen Smith and Didi Taylor  

Treasurer: Candy Smith  

Assistant Treasurer: Tammi Pitts 

Secretary: Kathi Rosbrugh  

Membership: Candy Lord  

Newsletter: Dianne Brisson  

Members-at-large: Nancy McLean, Mari DeMoya and Pat Grinevicius 

 

 ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ 
The balance in our checking account as of March 31, 2017 is 

$23,941.46 and in our Money Market account is $19, 439.38. 

 

 
Committee Chairs  
Habitat Quilts - Barb Sieme 

Beekeeper- Angela Bridger  

Historian -Pat Grinevicius 

Neonatal- Carolyn Baker & Anne Freeling 

Librarian - Donna Bergman 

Raffle Coordinator- Amy Brassard 

Sunshine Lady- RoseMarie Dalby 

WorkshopsïMichelle May 

Retreat - Lynn Flaherty 

Raffle Quilt - Tammi Pitts 

Website and Facebook - Patricia Hatton  

FAT QUARTER DRAWING FOR APRIL 

THE APRIL FAT QUARTER DRAWING IS A 

FLORAL PATTERN 

BRING IN A FLORAL FAT QUARTER AND WIN 

A CHANCE TO WIN A BUNDLE OF FLORALS. 

SUCH A DEAL! 

Each Guild Member gets a free 
ad one time per year  in the 
newsletter.   
 
 
Charges for ads are as follows:  
Business card Size- $5.00;  
1/4 page-$7.50; 
1/2 page-$10.00 
 and Full Page-$20.00.  
 
 
Charges will be doubled for non -
members or businesses. 
 
Please send your ad copy via 
email to: 
qbtsguildwilm@gmail.com    
 
 
Payment can be made via check 
to QTBS ,  and mailed to: QBTS, 
PO Box 955, Wilmington NC 
28402 .  Or, can be handed in at 
the meetings to the treasurer.  

mailto:qbtsguildwilm@gmail.com
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Suellen Grant   (1941-2017) 

 

On January 11, 2017, we lost a truly talented quilter, friend and past president of 

QBTS Guild - Suellen Pegg Eadler Grant, who passed away at Carolinas Medical 

Center in Charlotte.   Suellen was one of QBTS Guild's early Presidents and one 

whose cheerfulne ss and upbeat personality was an asset to all who knew and loved 

her.   During her tenure as President, she is remembered for handing out Hershey Chocolate Kisses 

to those who brought in something for "show and tell".    She was an avid quilter, winning many  

awards for her exquisite hand -quilting.   Suellen was an advocate of the arts and a life -long learner, 

forever the consummate educator, and enjoyed a career as a kindergarten teacher.   Young and old 

loved Suellen.   She is a òtreasureó who will be missed. 

From the desk of the Vice President-  
     

I hope you all enjoyed our March programé.. if you were at the March meeting you heard the fun 

and friendships that are being made within a beeé. I hope this inspired some of youéé. 

And now off to businesséé April we will be having Amy Winsor for lecture and classé..  

May Shannon Shirley for lecture and classé  

spring Challenge due in Juneéhope all are working on thisé 

Also in June we would like to have a program of  

ñSew Whatôs Up?òé. here is where I need your help!!   

Do you have a favorite tool?   

Do you have a great trick to make your life as a quilter easier????   

Do you have a question that you would like to have several different quilters answer?   

If so é.I will have a basket at the April meeting that you can put your slip of paper in 

with: a Question, a tool or a tricképlease be sure to put your name and email address 

on it too!!!  

July we will have Christmas in Julyé.I have 4 volunteers and would like 5 or 6é..anyone else 

out there have a cute little ditty for a holiday gift idea???    

There will be NO August meeting BUT we have Ani Hudson doing a Clam Shell Quilt 

workshopé.. 

Septemberôs workshop features Linda Hahn and our lecturer will beéwell we are awaiting 

confirmation on heré.but we are excitedé  October we will have Jaleena Hudson doing our 

program and a Scrappy Quilt workshopé.November we have Donna Bergman doing our 

Landscape bowls workshopé.. 

http://img01.funeralnet.com/obit_photo.php?fullsize=1&id=1692444&clientid=mcleanfuneral&iid=1138859487
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*** That brings me to another NeedééWe do not have a hostess for our Holiday Partyééis 

there a groupé.beeé.or a person that would like to head up this project?? 

Please be sure to fill in your survey to help with future years planning of lectures and 

workshopsé. 

If you have any ideas of programs or lectures please tell me or Michelle.   

Karen 

 

Please print this page and Return at our April meeting or  

email survey to Karen Smith or Michelle May by April 24.  

 
Quilters by the Sea Survey 2017  

Our program and workshop people need to start to plan for 2018.   Here is a survey for you to 

fill out and return a t our April  meeting or email back to Karen Smith or Michelle May.  

People I would like to see do a workshop and what program_____________________________  

Types of Workshops I would like to see and SUPPORT 

__ Scrappy Quilts      _____ Hand turned Applique  

___ _Technique Course    _____ Machine Applique  

  type of techniques.=____________   _____ Thread Painting  

___ Landscape     ______ Sewing Curves  

____ Patchwork      ______ 3 -D Designs 

____Regular Paper Piecing    ______Art Quilts  

____English Paper Piecing    ____ __ Bargello  

______T -shirt quilt     ______ Fabric Dying (and I will provide my house/yard ) 

________ other  

Karen Smithé. justduckykaren@aol.com  

Michelle Mayéé michelle@theraspberryrabbit.com  

Didi Tayloréé dgntaylor@gmail.com 

mailto:justduckykaren@aol.com
mailto:michelle@theraspberryrabbit.com
mailto:dgntaylor@gmail.com
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May 6th Neo-Natal Workshop 

Come one, come alléJoin us at our next Neo-natal workshop which will be held on Saturday, 

May 6th from 9:00 - 2:00 at Cape Fear Hospital on Wrightsville Avenue.  This is a great time to 

get together to sew for a wonderful cause.  If you are new to the guild, it is a great way to meet 

people and just have a fun day of sewing.  Carolyn, Jeri, and Dena will provide a kit for the baby 

quilt which will include cut fabric, backing, batting and binding.  They will also be there to help 

you out if you have questions.  You should be able to finish the top of the quilt before you 

leave!  To sign up email Carolyn at gbaker2@ec.rr.com or call 910-383-6682.  Hope to see you 

there!   (Save the date for the June workshop:  Saturday, June 3rd) 

 

Fly Away Bee 
 

First meeting April 13, 2017 at Coastal Sewing, on the corner of Wilshire and Kerr Ave., you are 

welcome if you don't currently belong to a bee to sign up either from 1-3 or 5-7, whichever fits 

your schedule. Our goal is to help with quilting skills, encourage you to form your own bees from 

those in the group, and you will find long lasting friendships developing. Bring your sewing 

machine and tools for cutting and sewing. (Put your name on your equipment!) Hive Masters 

Candy Lord, Donna Boylan, and Dianne Brisson. Please email Candy Lord if you want a spot at  

one of the two times as space is limited. Quiltercandy57@yahoo.com (3) 

 

 Up Coming Events: 

North Carolina Symposium, 2017, Building 

Friendships, Building Skills May 18 - 21, 2017 at Peace 

College in Raleigh, hosted by Durham Orange Quilters 

Guild. www.durhamorangequilters.org   

 
                                

mailto:gbaker2@ec.rr.com
mailto:Quiltercandy57@yahoo.com
http://www.durhamorangequilters.org/
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